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SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
September 25, 2018 

 
It is difficult to believe that by the time this meeting occurs we will almost have completed 20 days of 
school.  It has been a pleasure to be in the buildings and to see the activity at all levels each day.  The 
energy from the students is contagious.     
 
I have been working with the middle school and administration at WLC to bring forward a tactical plan 
to remediate students with math deficits that will be presented by the middle school teachers at this 
meeting. 
 
I have been working with the policy committee to bring forward several policies for this meeting. 
 
The Strategic Planning Committee met on Wednesday September 19.  Our Food Service Director Bob 
Deignan attended at the request of the committee. 
 
As an extension of the Strategic Planning Committee, I have reached out to the WLCTA with calendar 
options for the 2019-20 school year.  Proposals include school years with 177 days and 180 days.  All 
changes proposed look to create quality instructional time along with increased teacher collaboration 
time.  This will be part of the WLCTA meeting agenda on September 20 and we will meet collectively 
after that to bring recommendations back to the Strategic Planning Committee. 
 
I will be proposing to the Principals that we create themed academic days that would allow us to use 
staff in a way that creates opportunities for teacher collaboration during the school day.  Conceptually 
school wide activities could be created that focus on civics, science, math, writing or school culture for 
half of a school day.  By restructuring teacher schedules on given days, departments, or Professional 
Learning Communities could be given time to do collaborative work.  The academic emphasis for the 
school day would relate to curriculum topics and could be made part of larger assignments. 
 
I will be meeting with Tim O’Connell, Lise Tucker and Betty Moore on September 26 to discuss the 
LCS and FRES budgets. 
 
I attended the forum on School Funding held at Keene Middle School on September 20. 
 
I attended the Southwest Superintendent’s meeting on Friday September 21. 
 
I will be attending the Kidder Law Conference on Wednesday October 3rd. 
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